
From: Info
To: tracey.mccaie@canada.ca; tracey.mccaie@aandc.gc.ca
Cc: Lands Mining-NU / Terrains miniers-NU (AANDC/AADNC); nansen@arcticwatch.ca; Info
Subject: NIRB 19TN048 : Additional Comments Regarding Opportunity for CIRNCA to Address Comments Received for the

"Clyde River Land Use Permit" Project Proposal
Date: Friday, February 14, 2020 4:15:29 PM
Attachments: 200214-19TN048-Ilisaqsivik Society Ltr Re Additional Comments on Proposal-IT3E.pdf

200214-19TN048-NIRB Eml Proponent Re Additional Comments-OMTE.pdf

Dear Tracey McCaie,
 
On February 14, 2020 the NIRB received the attached additional comments on Canadian Arctic
Holiday Ltd.’s “Clyde River Land Use Permit” project proposal.  Can you please provide clarification
on whether permits have been issued to store the materials as noted by the Ilisaqsivik Society.
 
Best regards,
 
Shannon Evetalegak
Environmental Administrator
 
Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0
Phone: 867-983-4600
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594
E-mail info@nirb.ca
Web www.nirb.ca
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February 14, 2020 
 
Emily Koide 
Technical Advisor I 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
 
 
RE: NIRB 19TN048: Notice of Screening and Comment Request for Canadian Arctic Holidays 
“Clyde River Land Use Permit” 
 
 
Dear Ms. Koide, 
 
Please accept this letter as an addendum to our letter dated February 11, 2020. 
 
We wanted to provide these photos that were taken this week at the site that CAH used this 
past spring. The photos show what they have currently left on the land at the site. This includes 
two sea containers, tent frames, and other materials. 
 
We are unclear if CAH has a permit to leave and store these materials in the area and so would 
like clarification on this.  Please see attached. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Malcolm Ranta  
 
Executive Director, Ilisaqsivik Society 
Director of Operations, Tukumaaq Inc. 
P.O. Box 150 
Clyde River, NU X0A-0E0 
 
(867) 924-6565 
www.ilisaqsivik.ca 
 







 


 


 
 







 


 







 


 
 








From: Info
To: nansen@arcticwatch.ca
Cc: tracey.mccaie@canada.ca; tracey.mccaie@aandc.gc.ca; Info; Lands Mining-NU / Terrains miniers-NU


(AANDC/AADNC)
Subject: NIRB 19TN048 : Additional Comments Regarding Opportunity for CAH to Address Comments Received for the


"Clyde River Land Use Permit" Project Proposal
Date: Friday, February 14, 2020 4:08:39 PM
Attachments: 200214-19TN048-Ilisaqsivik Society Ltr Re Additional Comments on Proposal-IT3E.pdf


Dear Nansen Weber,
 
On February 14, 2020 the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB) received the attached additional
comments on Canadian Arctic Holiday Ltd.’s “Clyde River Land Use Permit” project proposal.  Please
address these comments in your response to concerns expressed in the Opportunity to Address
Comments.
 
Best regards,
 
Shannon Evetalegak
Environmental Administrator
 
Nunavut Impact Review Board
P.O Box 1360 (29 Mitik)
Cambridge Bay, NU, X0B 0C0
Phone: 867-983-4600
Toll Free: 1-866-233-3033
Fax: 867-983-2594
E-mail info@nirb.ca
Web www.nirb.ca
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February 14, 2020 
 
Emily Koide 
Technical Advisor I 
Nunavut Impact Review Board 
P.O. Box 1360, Cambridge Bay, NU X0B 0C0 
 
 
RE: NIRB 19TN048: Notice of Screening and Comment Request for Canadian Arctic Holidays 
“Clyde River Land Use Permit” 
 
 
Dear Ms. Koide, 
 
Please accept this letter as an addendum to our letter dated February 11, 2020. 
 
We wanted to provide these photos that were taken this week at the site that CAH used this 
past spring. The photos show what they have currently left on the land at the site. This includes 
two sea containers, tent frames, and other materials. 
 
We are unclear if CAH has a permit to leave and store these materials in the area and so would 
like clarification on this.  Please see attached. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Malcolm Ranta  
 
Executive Director, Ilisaqsivik Society 
Director of Operations, Tukumaaq Inc. 
P.O. Box 150 
Clyde River, NU X0A-0E0 
 
(867) 924-6565 
www.ilisaqsivik.ca 
 











 



 



 
 











 



 











 



 
 











